The 9/11 Public Discourse Project released its final report Monday harshly criticizing the federal government’s response to its recommendations to make America safer.  The PDP’s report card, issued in a series of hearings over the past month, graded the government’s progress on an A to F letter scale. The full report card is available on the PDP’s website along with transcripts of the hearings held this summer to address the response. The report card had few bright spots, only one A, for cracking down on terrorism financing, but many F’s. “There are far too many C's, D's, and F's in the report card we will issue today,” 9/11 Commission Chairman Tom Kean said in his opening statement for the report Monday. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/911_PDP/article_002287.php.

"None of this is rocket science," said Commissioner John F. Lehman, a Navy secretary in the Reagan administration said, criticizing the lack of a sense of urgency to prevent further attacks as quoted in a Washington Post Article http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/911_PDP/article_002283.php
Roemer and other commissioners pointed out that progress on the reforms they recommend has been very slow, and does not match the cunning or flexibility of al-Qaeda and other organizations plotting against the American homeland. Chairman Kean commented in a Los Angeles Times article that "While the terrorists are learning and adapting, our government is still moving at a crawl. Four years after 9/11, we are not as safe as we could be, and that's simply not acceptable." http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/911_PDP/article_002288.php
Government officials responded to the criticism by highlighting successes and deflecting attention to other anti-terrorism initiatives. "By taking the fight to the enemy abroad, and by doing so, that is keeping them from plotting and planning to attack inside America," Bush Administration spokesman Scott McClellan reacted to the report in an Associated Press article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/911_PDP/article_002282.php  Many 9/11 families, including VOICES founding director Mary Fetchet and Frank Fetchet, traveled to Washington for the final meeting of the PDP to express support for the Commission’s work and dissatisfaction with the response to their recommendations thus far. "We're just at the beginning, which is shocking to me," Fetchet is quoted in an Atlanta Journal-Constitution article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/911_PDP/article_002289.php  More Public Discourse Project information, editorials, and media coverage is available on VOICES website. 
